
 

RHODE ISLAND SCHOOL OF DESIGN’s Wrap Cafeteria Plan (Plan Number 555)  

  

This serves as an amendment to Wrap Cafeteria Plan (Plan Number 555). As the Plan Sponsor, RHODE ISLAND 

SCHOOL OF DESIGN has the right to amend the plan.  

  

Effective May 12, 2023, coincident with the end of the Public Health Emergency, coverage for COVID-19 testing 

and related services will be modified. Namely, 

• The plan will no longer cover over-the-counter COVID-19 tests. COVID-19 testing by a provider and 

related services (including medications) will remain covered, however, cost share will be determined by 

plan design (e.g., deductible and co-insurance applies). 

• Coverage for out-of-network vaccines will be based on plan design. COVID-19 vaccines will continue to be 

covered at no cost to members when administered by in-network clinicians and pharmacies. 

  

Additionally, coincident with the end of the National Emergency’s Outbreak Period (anticipated to be July 10, 

2023), the normal timeframes and deadlines will apply for ERISA plan (e.g., medical, dental, LTD) claim filings and 

appeals. The standard timeframes for HIPAA Special Enrollments (30 or 60 days) will also apply as of this date.  

Finally, all standard timeframes related to COBRA (e.g., elections, premium due dates, etc.) will apply as of July 10, 

2023. 

  

Please contact Catherine J. Davis, Director, Compensation & Benefits at cdavis@risd.edu | 401-454-6429 or 

Melanie Gomes at mgomes01@risd.edu | 401-454-6428  with questions or to request a copy of the Plan’s SPD. 
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